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Greetings, dear brothers and sisters,		  May 2025
 
It is a blessing to be able to communicate again with those who support us with their prayers, 
and to be able to share what is happening in this ministry that the Lord allows us to carry out. 
This time has been filled with different circumstances, but the Lord has been faithful and has not 
stopped working.

MEDICAL CAMPAIGN AND RAINFALL
Thanks to the support of a group of brothers and sisters from the United States, a two-day 
medical campaign was held. 87 people received medical care, but they were also cared for 
spiritually, as we were able to share the gospel with each of them.  32 people expressed their 
decision to be saved. Glory be to God!

However, God’s plan wasn’t over. On the last day of the campaign, there was such a strong 
rainstorm that water, mud, and rocks rushed in through the ravines surrounding our church. The 
overflowing water caused extensive damage to roads and to neighbors’ homes. It also damaged 
the wooden classroom where we taught the children, almost reaching the church wall. That day, 
my family and the brothers who supported the evangelization had to walk until we could find a 
vehicle to take us home, as there was no access. Seeing what had happened, God placed it in 
our hearts to help some affected families with food, and other brothers joined us in this endeavor. 
After access was restored, we were able to show God’s love by taking bags of food to 30 families 
who had suffered material losses. As a result, a married couple accepted Christ as their savior. 
Their names are Juan and Luzmery. They now come to the church with their two children, ages 5 
and 11. All of this happened just before the start of the school year. While visiting families, we also 
saw the children and adolescents’ need for school supplies. Once again, our faith was tested. 
The question was: Could we help them too? God responded, touching hearts that decided to get 
involved and supported the sharing of more than 30 school supplies to children and adolescents. 
Several of them are now coming to the church.

The Women’s Ministry organized a special event for Women’s Day, attended by 30 women who 
heard the gospel, and six of them raised their hands expressing their desire to seek salvation for 
their lives. It was a time of great blessing for them.

During Holy Week, God allowed us to hold two days of campaigning. On the first day, we showed 
a film, and on the second day, we held a special service commemorating the resurrection of our 
Lord Jesus Christ. We shared snacks and desserts to enjoy a time of fellowship with the visitors 
and the church. Thank God, among the guests, a married couple and a young woman accepted 
Christ as their savior. The couple’s names are Irene and Calixto, and the young woman is Valeria. 
Please pray for the spiritual growth of these new believers.

MY WIFE’S HEALTH
Twenty days ago, my wife (Roxana) began experiencing headaches. Later, she also experienced 
pain in her waist, left leg, and knees. We tried to control them with pills, but on Friday, April 
25th, she had a crisis. The headache was so intense that she had to be rushed to the hospital. 
They ordered various tests, such as CT scans, X-rays, MRIs, and more, to diagnose what was 
happening to her. We didn’t have the financial resources, but thanks to God’s provision and the 
support of our brothers and sisters, we were able to cover these expenses. All week, there were 
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various medical procedures. Thank God, the CT scan found no tumor or brain clot. The pain 
was due to the fact that my wife now suffers from migraines and needs lifelong preventative 
treatment, since migraines have no cure. The pain in her waist and leg is due to a displaced 
vertebra affecting the sciatic nerve, cervical disc wear, vertebrae protrusions, and dehydration 
(the beginning of osteoporosis). The knee pain is due to osteoarthritis and wear of the patellar 
cartilage. She now needs various treatments for three months, including pills, injectables, 
physical therapy for both her spine and knee, medical appointments, etc. Unfortunately, due 
to her condition, my wife will now be unable to attend our church services, as the road there is 
bumpy, which damages her spine. This has been a path of faith and patience, and I believe we 
will still have to walk it.

Prayer Requests:
1. 	 New believers are joining us, and there is a need for Bibles. We need at least $200 to 

purchase Bibles to help them grow spiritually.
2. 	 Because the children’s learning environment was affected by the rains, we need $500 to 

repair it or $700 to build a new one.
3. 	 For my wife’s health, to cover three months of treatment, we need approximately $1,800, 

which is an average of $600 per month. I ask for your prayers for God’s provision so that 
we can have what is needed and she can soon begin treatment, which would help her 
improve and allow her to return to church services.

Thank you for your love shown through your prayers and offerings, which are a great blessing 
as you help to advance God’s work here in Arequipa, Peru.

In the love of Christ,

Pastor Edwin Mamani and Family


